
September 1, 2020 

Hello Parents, 

After our third day of school, there are some items that I would like to remind everyone of: 

● Communication 
○ Teachers are not expected to return emails during morning instruction time.​  This time is 

dedicated to teaching students both in-person & remotely.  
○ If distance learners are having issues connecting, they can reach out to the teachers who 

will have more time to return emails in the afternoon. 
● Distance Learning 

○ A parent should not be talking to or asking teachers questions during a remote lesson.​  If 
there is an issue, have the student and/or parent reach out to the teachers during the 
afternoon hours. 

○ We are still working on getting all of the technology pieces in place.  Please be patient with 
our teachers during this time.  Everyone wants to get everything working as soon as 
possible. 

● Specials 
○ We are still working on the most efficient way for specials teachers (PE, Music, Library, Art, 

Computers, etc.) to connect with students during this hybrid teaching model. 
● Arrival 

○ At arrival time, it is ​not ok to drop your child off in the middle of Penfield​.   
○ Please pull over safely and drop them off in the gravel area, if you will not be pulling into 

the car rider line. 
● Dismissal: 

○ Students are ​not allowed to walk to the high school parking lot or one of the other side 
streets to get into a vehicle​. This causes an unsafe situation.  Many times, students are then 
crossing the road to get into their parent’s vehicles. 

○ Also, you may not block the high school driveway entrance.  
○ There are no parking signs that have been placed around both BES and BHS drives.  Please 

respect those signs, they are there to allow drivers to safely see into the street they are 
turning in. 

○ Students are only allowed to enter cars along the cones.  If they are walking down the hill of 
grass to enter your car, they will be directed to wait until the vehicle is pulled up into an 
area marked with cones. 

 
Everyone needs to patient and kind with one another while we are  

trying to make the best of this new learning journey! 


